
Joey Janela’s Spring Break 9:
Dang They Got Me
Joey Janela’s Spring Break 9
Date: April 18, 2025
Location: Palms Casino Resort, Las Vegas, Nevada
Commentators: Dave Prazak, Jordan Castle, Veda Scott

Here we have the first half of what has become the biggest
independent event of the weekend, featuring the wacky cast of
GCW. That can mean just about anything in the way of oddball
matches, but this time around the main event will see Joey
Janela facing Sabu in the latter’s retirement match. Let’s get
to it.

The opening video is set to an old Rat Pack style song with
various hardcore clips. That’s quite the dichotomy.

Tag Team Titles: Violence Is Forever vs. Alec Price/???

Violence Is Forever (Dominic Garrini/Kevin Ku) is defending
and Price’s normal partner, Cole Radrick is injured and he
needs a replacement. For now though, Price is fighting by
himself and dives onto the champs to start fast. They go
inside with Price hitting a top rope leg lariat and some
running shots in the corner. A Blockbuster hits Garrini but Ku
is back up with a brainbuster onto the turnbuckle.

Garrini kicks Price into a reverse capture suplex and Chasing
The Dragon gets two. The titles are brought in but here is
Cole Radrick (still injured) to bring out Jordan Oliver to be
Price’s partner. The diving tag brings Oliver in to clean
house and Radrick sends in the crutch. Everything breaks down
and Oliver hits a kind of reverse powerbomb out of the corner
to pin Garrini at 6:54.

Rating: C+. This was kind of two matches in one as Oliver was
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brought in the middle to change everything around. Before he
showed up it was Price getting beaten up but after Oliver
showed up it was basically a fast paced win. It’s a good way
to open the show with the feel good return and title change so
well done.

We recap Atticus Cogar vs. Fuego del Sol, which is quite the
blood feud and now it’s mask vs. career, loser leaves GCW.

La Familia Wagner vs. Los Desperadoes

That  would  be  Dr.  Wagner  Jr./El  Hijo  del  Dr.  Wagner
Jr./Galleno del Mal vs. Arez/Gringo Loco/Jack Cartwheel. Hijo
and Cartwheel start things off with Hijo spinning out of a
wristlock  to  take  him  down.  A  basement  crossbody  puts
Cartwheel down and they have a cartwheel off. Galleno and Arez
(he’s weird) come in to run the ropes until the much bigger
Galleno shoulders him down. With that going nowhere, it’s off
to Loco vs. Wagner Jr. but first we need a hug between the
Wagners.

They trade armdrags to no avail so Loco gets in some hip
gyrations. Wagner Jr. takes off his mask and everything breaks
down, with Cartwheel hitting a big flip dive to the floor.
Galleno gets triple teamed in the corner and a double suplex
puts him down. Loco drops the split legged moonsault for two
but Galleno fights out of the corner. Hijo is in for the save
as Wagner Jr. grabs a trashcan to start cleaning house.

Arez takes it away and hits Wagner Jr. instead, followed by an
enziguri to drop him. Hijo hits Three Amigos (yes with dance)
on  Arez,  setting  up  the  frog  splash  for  two.  A  running
Codebreaker gives Arez two but Galleno makes the save. Loco
catches him on top with a super Spanish Fly but Arez is right
there for a running shooting star (one foot) onto the pile on
the floor. Back in and Wagner Jr. powerbombs Cartwheel into la
majistral for the pin at 17:04.

Rating: B-. This was a bunch of people having a good match



with a family fighting three other stars. Wagner Jr. is an
older guy but he certainly hasn’t lost it by any means. This
is  the  kind  of  variety  that  can  make  a  show  feel  more
interesting and fun, which is what GCW seems to want to do.
And it worked.

Bozilla vs. Megan Bayne

This is whatever the female version of a hoss fight would be.
Bozilla powers her into the corner to start but Bayne tells
her to run the ropes. That’s what Bozilla does, with a big
shoulder running Bayne over. Bayne kicks her to the floor and
a suicide dive connects. Back in and Bozilla catches her with
a Samoan driver for two and the bearhug goes on. Bayne fights
out and hits a running dropkick, followed by a belly to belly
for two.

Bozilla comes back with a German suplex, only for Bayne to
drop her with a clothesline. They go up top with Bozilla
hitting a super fall away slam as something weird comes over
the audio (seemed to be a glitch). A powerbomb puts Bayne down
but she gets up for a sitout powerbomb of her own. They strike
it out until Bozilla drops her with a clothesline into three
straight powerbombs for two. Bozilla’s moonsault misses though
and Bayne hits a flip dive off the top. Fate’s Descent and a
tombstone finish Bozilla at 12:13.

Rating: B. There is something fun about two big, strong people
beating the fire out of each other until one of them can’t get
up. That’s exactly what we got here and it’s cool to see a
hoss fight between two women for a change. Bayne felt like she
was out to prove herself here and that made for a good story
from the bigger star.

We recap 1 Called Manders vs. Zack Sabre Jr. Manders has
finally started having some success, winning the WXW World
Title. Now he wants to prove himself against Sabre (in theory,
as there isn’t any talking).



1 Called Manders vs. Zack Sabre Jr.

Non-title. They start slowly and go to a test of strength,
which goes nowhere. An exchange of shoulders goes badly for
Sabre but Manders makes the mistake of extending his arm.
That’s all Sabre needs and he starts stomping away but gets
dropped ribs first across the top rope.

Sabre starts in on the arm again and Manders bangs it up again
on a chop. The arm is bent around the rope and a big kick to
the chest gets two. Manders tries a comeback but gets spun
around by the arm again. A single chop gives Manders two and
the lariat, albeit a weakened one, gets two. Sabre pops back
up and grabs the European clutch for the pin at 7:56.

Rating: C+. This is a match that probably should have been
better but just wasn’t. For one thing, they didn’t have a ton
of time and it hurt things a good bit. How much can you do
when you don’t even have eight minutes? Manders seemed to be
trying to prove that he had gotten so much better, but that
doesn’t have much of an impact when Sabre picks him apart,
survives a finisher and then wins.

We recap Atticus Cogar vs. Fuego del Sol. Cogar doesn’t like
del Sol for wearing the mask and thinks he’s hiding something.
They have fought a few times now and this is mask vs. career.

Fuego del Sol vs. Atticus Cogar

Fuego comes to the ring with a bunch of masked people. They go
right after each other to start and Cogar is already bringing
in the weapons. Fuego gets in a chair shot for a breather and
it’s time to bridge a door between the chairs. Cogar whips out
some scissors to cut at the mask and stab at the head, because
that’s something you see done. An Air Raid Crash off the stage
sends Fuego through the doors to really leave him down.

They get back inside with Cogar bringing in more weapons but
getting kicked down. Fuego gets crotched on top and Cogar



bites the forehead. Cogar is tied in the Tree of Woe though,
only for Cogar’s brother Otis to run in. Cue Fuego’s friend
Sam  Stackhouse  for  a  (rather  large)  suicide  dive  to  the
Cogars. Atticus fights back with the chairs but Fuego Sun Fire
Drivers him through the chair structure.

A German suplex sends Fuego onto an open chair and it’s time
to jab some skewers into Fuego’s head. Otis chairs Stackhouse
down for Fuego kicking out and it’s time for a 2×4 with gusset
plates. Fuego uses the breather to hit a moonsault DDT for two
and Stackhouse is back up to take out Otis. Fuego’s 630 sends
Atticus through the door at ringside for two more, meaning
it’s time to skewer Atticus. The 2×4 hits Atticus in the arm
but he whips out a tazer to blast Fuego. A Brain Hemorrhage
(bulldog driver) onto a trashcan finishes Fuego at 17:44.

Rating: B. This is a good illustration of what a story can do.
The match itself was pretty much a garbage brawl, but I wanted
to see Fuego beat Cogar. The story they had told set Cogar up
as an evil that wanted to destroy Fuego for the simple reason
of “Cogar doesn’t like him”. Fuego has done nothing wrong and
that makes me want to see Cogar get what is coming to him. I
was disappointed when Fuego lost and that’s a sign that they
did something right. Nothing match, great storytelling, and
the latter is more important.

Post match Fuego has Stackhouse remove the mask and he hands
it to Atticus. That gives us a victory lap from Atticus who
puts on the mask then throws it on the stage and steps on it.
Fuego takes his boots off and leaves, seemingly ending his
career.

We recap Matt Tremont vs. Minoru Suzuki, which is basically
“two monsters are going to fight”.

Matt Tremont vs. Minoru Suzuki

They yell a lot and then strike it out with both of them
wanting it brought. For some reason Suzuki thrusts his hips



before they fight outside, where he bents Tremont’s fingers.
Tremont is rammed into various things and is already busted
open, which isn’t going to be a good thing. Suzuki slowly
hammers away and bends the finger before going back inside to
bend the finger even more.

More blood flows but Tremont manages a clothesline for two.
The Death Valley Driver gets two but Suzuki comes back with a
choke. They get to the ropes so the referee tries to break it
up, earning himself a piledriver from Suzuki. More referees
come out as the fight goes into the crowd. They both grab
their titles for a staredown and it’s no contest at around
10:45.

Rating: D. So they had Suzuki do his thing, Tremont do his
thing, and then they brawled off rather than have one of them
do a job. Suzuki has had a rough stretch of matches over the
weekend and this was another one on the pile. I’m sure this
was a match that was supposed to sound great on paper but that
didn’t exactly play out. It was more an extended brawl than a
match and that’s not quite much to see.

Video on Joey Janela vs. Sabu, with Janela getting the Sabu
that he wanted for Sabu’s final match.

JCW Title: Masha Slamovich vs. Suzu Suzuki

Slamovich  is  defending.  Suzuki  wins  an  early  exchange  of
shoulders and a running knee to the back gets two. Back up and
Slamovich grabs some hair mares to set up a seated abdominal
stretch. That’s broken up and Suzuki hits a spear, followed by
a missile dropkick for two.

Slamovich is back up with some running strikes in the corner
but the White Knight Driver is broken up. Suzuki kicks her
down again but stereo kicks to the head leave them both down.
Back  up  and  they  trade  more  kicks  to  the  head,  with
Slamovich’s  being  a  bit  more  effective.  The  White  Knight
Driver retains the title at 9:48.



Rating: B-. They didn’t have a ton of time here but it felt
like a hard hitting fight and that’s what this needed to be.
Slamovich has been working hard throughout this weekend with
one of the busiest schedules of anyone. You can see why as
well, as she hasn’t had anything close to a bad match all
weekend, which is more than a lot of people can say.

We recap Gabe Kidd vs. Mance Warner, which is a rematch from
earlier this year when they brawled so much that it had to be
stopped.

Mance Warner vs. Gabe Kidd

Warner comes out swinging a screwdriver to start and gets
knocked down, allowing Kidd to get said screwdriver. Veda
Scott:  “Are  we  going  to  have  a  shoot  murder?”  Warner  is
already busted open and it’s time to stab him in the head even
more. The comeback is on in a hurry and Warner goes to get
more weapons.

Back in and Warner gets the screwdriver, which he licks and
uses to comb his hair, and then stabs Kidd. Naturally after
the whole double stabbing thing, they sit in chairs and slug
it out. Kidd drops him back first onto some open chairs,
followed by a discus lariat for two. The (bloody) door is set
up but Warner is back up with a springboard tornado DDT to
send Warner through the door in a crash.

The big lariat gives Warner two and they both need a breather.
Warner sets up a bridged door but Kidd is back up with a
piledriver through said door. They trade forearms until Kidd
hits  a  big  right  hand  to  knock  Warner  cold,  with  Kidd
collapsing  on  top  of  him  for  the  pin  at  14:39.

Rating: C+. This was the violent spectacle that you knew was
coming at some point on a GCW card, even though the barbed
wire main event is still to come. What mattered here was
having the two of them beat each other senseless, with the
ending being more about both of them looking equal as Kidd



just got lucky. Odds are that sets up a rematch, and I’m
almost  scared  of  what  happens  when  they  try  to  get  more
violent.

Senior Scramble

They’re all old and they’re having a match. We have Ricky
Morton (68), Mike Jackson (75), George South (62) Damien 666
(63) and Robert Gibson (66). It’s a brawl to start (oh dear)
and here is Kerry Morton (Ricky’s son) to complain about the
collective  erectile  dysfunction  he  sees  in  the  ring.  He
couldn’t get on the show because of “these old f******” and
wants “Uncle Hoot” (Gibson) to get out of his ring (ignore
that Gibson is on the floor).

Gibson chairs Kerry in the back and he gets inside for the big
group beatdown. Jackson even goes Old School and Ricky adds a
Canadian  Destroyer.  A  triple  team  powerbomb  sends  Kerry
through a door and it’s a quintuple pin at 6:15. Kerry: “I’M
NOT A F****** JOBBER!”. Ok that was funny.

Rating: B. This was barely a match but dang I had fun with it.
There’s something funny about a whiny young guy getting what
is coming to him, especially with a bunch of veterans getting
to give him a beating. It was the silliness that a show like
this needs and found a way out of having a bunch of older
people lose. On top of that, they even had a hot start, which
made me wonder just how far they were going with this.

We recap Joey Janela vs. Sabu. Janela agreed to face Sabu in
his retirement match but then got hurt. Then Janela started
talking  about  how  he  wanted  to  give  Sabu  his  Independent
Wrestling Hall Of Fame induction plaque but that Sabu, the one
that Janela grew up idolizing, was dead.

This brought out Sabu to stab Janela with his spike, which
made Janela say he would face Sabu at Spring Break no matter
what. Janela actually cut a heck of a promo, talking about how
he got the Sabu that he wanted and promised to kill Sabu’s



career. Then it was time to make it a bared wire match because
that’s what Sabu likes to do.

Sabu vs. Joey Janela

The ropes have been replaced with barbed wire and there are
various barbed wire accessories around the ring. Janela jumps
him during the entrances and hammers away but Sabu fights
back. A whip into the wire has Sabu in trouble but he comes
back with the spike. Cue Bill Alfonso (with the whistle) as
Sabu is sent into a barbed wire box. The already bleeding Sabu
loses his jacket and is thrown through a barbed wire board.
Cue the Cogars to beat up Janela and Alfonso…and the lights go
out.

The Sandman does his full entrance through the crowd with the
fans singing along (of course) and (of course) the Cogars just
kind  of  stand  around  while  Sandman  takes  his  sweet  time.
Sandman comes in and clears out the Cogars with some one armed
cane shots, leaving Sabu to send Janela through a barbed wire
board. Sabu sends him into the barbed wire box before they
take turns throwing chairs at each other. Janela gets planted
onto a chair and the Arabian Facebuster gives Sabu the pin at
17:07.

Rating: D. Yeah what else were you expecting here? This was
never going to be a quality match, but even then it wasn’t
very good. The match was a bunch of violence with interference
and about a five minute Sandman entrance. Those things were
there to extend the time, mainly because there was pretty much
no way Sabu could do much other than get thrown into things.
Of course he won on his way out and I’m sure Janela would have
it no other way, but dang this was not an easy watch. And Sabu
couldn’t do this in Philadelphia the year before?

Post match Janela gives Sabu his Hall Of Fame plaque, even
though he knows Sabu will probably sell it. Janela thanks Sabu
for the house to wrap up the show.



Overall Rating: B-. You can definitely feel the effort on this
show and they put together a good overall presentation. There
is good action and only two bad matches, with Suzuki vs.
Tremont and the main event not really working. On the other
hand though, you had a nice selection of quality, plus the
shockingly engaging Fuego vs. Cogar fight. Another solid show
here, as GCW might not be my thing, but they know what they’re
doing with a show like this.

Results
Alec Price/Jordan Oliver b. Violence Is Forever – Reverse
powerbomb to Garrini
La  Familia  Wagner  b.  Los  Desperadoes  –  La  majistral  to
Cartwheel
Megan Bayne b. Bozilla – Tombstone
Zack Sabre Jr. b. 1 Called Manders – European clutch
Atticus Cogar b. Fuego del Sol – Super Brain Hemorrhage onto a
trashcan
Matt Tremont vs. Minoru Suzuki went to a no contest
Masha Slamovich b. Suzu Suzuki – White Knight Driver
Gabe Kidd b. Mance Warner – Right hand
Ricky  Morton/Mike  Jackson/George  South/Damien  666/Robert
Gibson b. Kerry Morton – Triple powerbomb through a door
Sabu b. Joey Janela – Arabian Facebuster

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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